
 

 
NOTICE AND STATEMENT OF NONDISCRIMINATION 

 

The District’s notice of nondiscrimination shall read as follows: 

 

The Board of the School District of Wisconsin Rapids does not discriminate on the basis of sex and 

prohibits sex discrimination in any education program or activity that it operates, as required by Title 

IX and its regulations, including in admission and employment.  

 

Inquiries about Title IX may be referred to the District’s Title IX Coordinator, the U.S. Department of 

Education’s Office for Civil Rights (“OCR”), or both.  

 

The District’s Title IX Coordinators are: 

 

Brian Oswall, Director of Human Resources      Roxanne Filtz, Director of Teaching and Learning 

Wisconsin Rapids School District        Wisconsin Rapids School District 

510 Peach Street           510 Peach Street  

Wisconsin Rapids, WI 54494        Wisconsin Rapids, WI 54494  

715-424-6710          715-424-6721 

titleixcoordinator@wrps.net         Roxanne.filtz@wrps.net  

 

Steve Hepp, Director of Pupil Services 

Wisconsin Rapids School District 

510 Peach Street  

Wisconsin Rapids, WI 54494 

715-424-6724 

titleixasstcoordinator@wrps.net  

 

The Board designates Brian Oswall, Director of Human Resources, as the coordinator who is ultimately 

responsible for oversight over the Board’s compliance with its responsibilities under Title IX. 

  

The Board’s nondiscrimination policy and grievance procedures can be located under the Board Policies 

area of the District website located at: www.wrps.org.  

 

To report information about conduct that may constitute sex discrimination or make a complaint of sex 

discrimination under Title IX, please refer to Board Policy 411.11 and 411.11 Rule 1 located on the 

District website at www.wrps.org.  

 

Contact information for OCR is available here: https://ocrcas.ed.gov/contact-ocr  

 

Statement of Nondiscrimination 

If necessary, due to the format or size of any publication, the District may use the following statement of 

nondiscrimination: 

 

The Board of the School District of Wisconsin Rapids prohibits sex discrimination in any education 

program or activity that it operates. Individuals may report concerns or questions to the Title IX 

Coordinator. The full notice of nondiscrimination is located at www.wrps.org.  
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